Belgrave Community Meeting

DATE: Tuesday, 22 March 2016

TIME: 6:30 pm

PLACE: Mellor Community Primary School,

Checketts Road, Leicester LE4 5EQ

Ward Councillors

Councillor Mansukhlal Chohan Councillor Manjula Sood MBE LL.D(Hon) Councillor John Thomas

YOUR community. YOUR voice.

Conduct Guidance

The behaviour of people at ward community meetings is important to the success of the meeting. Everyone attending today's meeting is kindly asked to comply with the following arrangements:

- Respect the views of others
- Keep to the Agenda
- · One person speaks at a time
- Keep disruption to the minimum (mobile phones on silent) and no side discussions

If anyone does not comply with the guidance, they may be warned that they may be asked to leave the meeting.

Making Meetings Accessible to All

Access – Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number given below. If you feel you may not be able to hear what's being discussed at a meeting please contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number below.

Braille / Audio tape / Translation

If you require this please contact the Democratic Support Officer (production times will depend upon equipment/facility availability).

Social Media - The Council is committed to transparency and supports efforts to record and share reports of proceedings of public meetings through a variety of means, including social media. If you wish to film proceedings at a meeting please let us know as far in advance as you can so that it can be considered by the Chair of the meeting who has the responsibility to ensure that the key principles set out below are adhered to at the meeting.

Key Principles. In recording or reporting on proceedings you are asked:

- ✓ to respect the right of others to view and hear debates without interruption;
- ✓ to ensure that the sound on any device is fully muted;
- ✓ where filming, to only focus on those people actively participating in the meeting;
- ✓ where filming, to (via the Chair of the meeting) ensure that those present are aware that they may be filmed and respect any requests to not be filmed

1. INTRODUCTIONS

Councillors will elect a Chair for the meeting.

The Chair will introduce those present and make any necessary announcements.

The Chair and any other Councillors who are present will make any declarations as required by the Councillors' Code of Conduct.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

3. ACTION LOG OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Appendix A

The Action Log of the Belgrave ward community meeting held on 15th December 2015 is attached and Members will be asked to confirm it as an accurate record.

4. LOCAL POLICING UPDATE

Leicestershire Police will be at the meeting to provide an update on local policing issues in the Ward.

5. CITY WARDEN AND COMMUNITY SAFETY UPDATE

The City Warden and Community Safety Officers will give an update on issues in the Ward.

6. REDEVELOPMENT OF BELGRAVE ROAD - UPDATE

An officer will be invited to give an update on the proposals to redevelop Belgrave Road.

7. COMMUNITY MEETING BUDGET

Councillors are reminded that under the Council's Code of Conduct they should declare any interest they may have in budget applications.

An update will be given on the Ward Community Budget together with a summary and update of grant applications submitted for consideration since **YOUR community. YOUR voice.**

the last meeting will be provided at the meeting.

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an **Evaluation sheet** to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank you.

For further information, please contact

Angela Martin, Community Engagement Officer, tel: 0116 4546571 (Angela.martin@leicester.gov.uk)

Or

Anita James, Democratic Support Officer, tel: 0116 4546358 (Email: Anita.James2@leicester.gov.uk)

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings

Contact address: Leicester City Council, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ

Appendix A

BELGRAVE COMMUNITY MEETING

TUESDAY, 15 DECEMBER 2015

Held at: Belgrave Neighbourhood Centre, Rothley Street, Leicester

ACTION LOG

Present: Councillor Thomas (Chair) Councillor Chohan Councillor Sood

NO	ITEM	ACTION DECLIFOTED AT MEETING		
<u>NO.</u>	<u>ITEM</u>	ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING		
12.	INTRODUCTIONS AND	Councillor Thomas was elected as Chair for the meeting.		
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST	Councillor Thomas welcomed those present and led introductions.		
		Declarations of Interest – Councillor Sood disclosed an Other Disclosable Interest in the ward community budget, as all of the community meeting budgets fell within her portfolio as Assistant Mayor (Community Involvement) and she was therefore excluded from approving applications for Belgrave Ward.		
13.	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE	Apologies were received from Sgt Walters and Amita Miles.		
14.	ACTION LOG OF PREVIOUS MEETING	The action log of the Belgrave Community Meeting held on 15 th September 2015 was agreed as an accurate record.		
15.	LEICESTER AGEING TOGETHER	Sam Larke from Vista briefly explained the purpose of Leicester Ageing Together and information leaflets were circulated to those present.		
		 Leicester Ageing Together was being funded through the Big Lottery and Leicester was one of 14 areas selected in the country. Within Leicester only 5 wards had been chosen with Belgrave being one of them. Leicester Ageing Together aimed to reconnect older people to communities and reduce loneliness and isolation by making it easier for people over the age of 50 to get out and about and try new things. The programme would last for 4 years and 		
		currently there were 24 live projects being		

- delivered by 16 community organisations.
- It was hoped the programme would become sustainable and be extended to the whole city.

People were encouraged to contact Leicester Ageing Together for more information about services by telephone 0116 2498850 and by visiting the website: www.leicesterageingtogether.org.uk

16. LOCAL POLICING UPDATE

Sgt Leon Gamble gave an update on local policing issues together with a comparison of reported crime statistics from 2014 and 2015:

	2014	<u>2015</u>
Assaults	97	38
Robberies	21	13
Burglaries	52	32

It was noted that overall (reported) crime trend was downwards. Sgt Gamble said that the Police could only respond to what was reported and it was accepted there was further work to do in the area to address the main issues such as excessive littering and street drinking. Officers were linking in with City Wardens and using the Love Leicester app.

Residents were reminded to keep their property secure, lock doors and windows especially at this seasonal time of year.

The Local Policing Unit were trying to engage more with the community and would be holding meetings in the ward and trying to get engagement organised across whole ward. It was hoped wider consultations with people would encourage them to report issues such as the street drinking in Surrey Street and Harrison Road.

Action: Police to publicise when and where consultations with public would take place in Belgrave Ward, especially at Dr's surgeries, places of faith local shops and the library.

Sgt Gamble also said that to encourage more contact with officers the local policing unit had obtained some mobile numbers that local people could call to get straight through to an officer – 07881665736 or 07881663508 rather than using 101.

The Chair informed residents that they could report issues radiating from licensed premises to the council and the police; they could then enforce or call in a

review of the licence for these premises. Mohammed Patel, City Warden gave an update on **17**. **CITY WARDEN** issues in the Belgrave Ward and distributed UPDATE information leaflets to those present. City Warden Service had been working closely with the local Belgrave policing unit and between them more things were being tackled in the Belgrave area such as littering and antisocial behaviour. Residents were encouraged to report any incidents of concern to the City Warden service or Police and issues could then be addressed. Fly Tipping – a 500 letter drop had been arranged to local residents and since that there had been a small improvement in the number of reported fly tipping incidents. More residents were now making use of the bulky waste collections and further letter drops would be taking place across the ward with Ross Walk and surrounding side streets to be targeted Dog Fouling – City Wardens had powers to issue fixed penalty notices for dog fouling anywhere but it was important to have evidence. Park Wardens (8) had also been appointed across the City who had the same powers of enforcement in parks for issues such as littering and dog fouling. Bird Feeding – since receiving reports of bird feeding on Cossington Recreational Ground this had been tackled over a period of time with 1500 information packs delivered to properties advising them not to feed birds and highlighting pest control problems. More than 20 Fixed Penalty Notices had been issued to people in the park and the city warden had worked with local places of worship to raise awareness. Signage had also been put up around the St Marks area. Alleyways – complaints about dumped rubbish were being acted on, Kensington Street had been cleaned up. Service road parallel to Melton Road had been cleared and new gates installed to minimise access. The key message was that the City Warden team could only act if incidents were reported and residents

were advised to use the Love Leicester App which made it easier for residents to report issues to the council and allowed people to track the progress of the issue or to phone the service on 0116 4541001. Barry Pritchard, Group Manager introduced the 18. **PROPOSED** Belgrave Road feasibility and design study and told **ALTERATIONS TO** the meeting that consultants Phil Jones and **BELGRAVE ROAD** Associates had been engaged to consult with the community about the options being proposed. Phil Jones addressed the meeting and gave an outline of the key aspects the project would address which included the following: Traffic planning and design would be used to tackle the existing situation on Belgrave Road of heavy traffic, narrow pavements, congestion with street furniture, bollards and benches. Traffic crossings – at least 9 sets of lights along Belgrave Road to Melton Turn. Greening the area – currently there were not many trees along the route and paving materials poor. Phil Jones said that the area was seen as an asset to the city with events it holds such as Diwali and the Golden Mile businesses and it was important to capitalise on the area. The project would focus on the stretch from Belgrave Circle to Melton Turn; if successful a second phase could be considered beyond the Melton Turn. The meeting were told that in August 2015 a design workshop had taken place by invitation only which had 35 attendees as a representative of community.

The meeting were told that in August 2015 a design workshop had taken place by invitation only which had 35 attendees as a representative of community. A public exhibition had also taken place at the Belgrave Neighbourhood Centre (BNC) on 1 December 2015 and the project team would be holding a similar event at BNC on Tuesday 5 Jan 2016 from 4pm -8.30pm to try and encourage local people in the area to give their views on the options being proposed. The consultation period would run to 15 January 2016 then feedback on the options would be collated and a preferred design would be produced. A further round of consultations would take place towards the end of February 2016.

During the course of discussion residents made the following comments:

How were the public exhibitions being

advertised, the publicity for the last one on 1 December 2015 was left too late to give people an opportunity to attend and the next one is arranged too soon after Xmas and New Year for all the residents to be informed properly. The consultants hoped that the exhibition would be publicised by word of mouth following the ward meeting but there would also be a piece in the Leicester Mercury. The meeting were also told that 2000 letters to residents were being sent out.

- This was a major arterial route into the city and that needed to be kept in mind.
- When the design workshop took place in Aug/Sept there were very few residents invited, only 2 people from the disabled access group and no-one invited from Vista but businesses were over represented. On the design choices one of the options showed zebra crossings being introduced so why was no-one from Vista being consulted who could comment on behalf of visually impaired. Access Design solutions were there and had expertise in accessibility and there were other people in the room who had similar experience. No proposals were put out at that meeting it was just asking people to say what they liked and didn't like at that stage.
- How much was the project costing? What was the budget? That depended on which option was chosen and a definitive answer couldn't be given.
- Residents asked that they be invited to meetings on the regeneration project and a list of names and addresses was compiled and provided to Barry Pritchard at the meeting.
- Reduction in lanes would lead to redistribution of traffic to other routes, just pushing the problem further.
- Consultants have put information on a private website, not everyone has access to that and if using computers in library or community centre public cannot access this website. All the details of the consultation should be on the Councils consultation hub.
- Width of pavements is an issue but traffic will build up if lanes are reduced, traffic would be kept moving by moving the two bus stops that are too close to each other away from where the lights are and then the lights would be on

- green longer too.
- People needed to be able to make an informed choice and to have all the information, the elderly and disabled were not being consulted.
- There were more problems with traffic congestion along the Checketts Road to Melton Turn stretch than the Belgrave Circle to Melton Turn stretch and that should be addressed. The data that had been collated suggested this was not the case.
- How were people chosen to attend the September meeting? Most of those that were there were business representatives. People had attended the meeting by invitation and there was a limitation on numbers (35), those invited were chosen in consultation with council officers.
- If Belgrave Road is dug up/changed what happens to the back streets, The back streets already filter back the traffic onto Harrison Road and then onto Catherine Street and they are all congested with traffic and parked cars?
- Too much money is being spent on consultations; issues have been raised at previous consultations already.

Residents were advised they could have their say on the consultation by looking at the website, www.leicester.gov.uk/haveyoursay

19. COMMUNITY MEETING BUDGET

The Chair explained that the decisions relating to the bids was that of the Councillors and would not be for discussion by the floor. Attendees were also told that any bids that had not been received in good time for the meeting would be put over to the next meeting.

Applications considered:

- <u>5109</u> –Active Learning, to produce a leaflet called Get It Checked Out to raise cancer awareness. Application for £625 – NOT SUPPORTED
- <u>5110</u> Dance Blast, to run a dance fitness class twice a week at Rushey Mead Recreation Centre. Application for £250 – NOT SUPPORTED
- 1506 Asian Elderly Musical Arts Collective, to hold weekly interactive music sessions, monies to be used to purchase instruments. Application for £1,923 – NOT SUPPORTED

		 1514 – Highfields/Spinney Hills Homework Club, to provide free of charge extra tutorial support to school aged children. Application for £3,200 – NOT SUPPORTED 		
		 1555 – Leicester Sea Cadets, to purchase directional signage for the Leicester Sea Cadets premises. Application for £560. Grant of £560 SUPPORTED 		
		 <u>5123</u> – Belgrave Rugby Football Club, towards maintenance of playing field and improved security of clubhouse. Application for £1,000. NOT SUPPORTED 		
		 1571 – Ms Hansa Kanji, Art of Relaxing, to create an art group. Application for £400. NOT SUPPORTED 		
20.	NEXT MEETING	To note the next meeting will take place on Tuesday 22 nd March 2016 at 6.30pm at a venue to be confirmed.		
		There being no "Any Other Business" notified the meeting closed at 8.55pm.		